CITY OF EL PASO

Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting March 31, 2021

The Parks and Recreation Committee was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Mary Ellen Kilpatrick.

Roll Call was taken with Mary Ellen Kilpatrick and Alex Brucker present in person and Will Moore present via Zoom Meeting.

Others present were: Director of Public Service, Barry Kauther; Director, Colton Scott; Administrative Assistant, Sandee Kessinger. Present via Zoom Meeting was Jennie K.

Colton Scott explained to the committee that there was some confusion with the swim team as they thought that they were part of the City. The swim team has their own board of directors and their own bank account, so Scott feels that they are not governed by the City. The only agreement that was found is from 2010. The Committee agreed that the swim team is not part of the City.

Scott also discussed new fees for the swim team are as follows:

- \$2,200.00 for the use of the pool
- Each team member must purchase a pool pass for \$30.00. If the members family wants to purchase a family pass, then the cost will be discounted \$30.00.
- \$3.00 per child that is signed up for swimming lessons

The swim team will also share the concession stand with the City. Scott will also write up a contract between the City and the swim team.

Pool admission fees will also change this year and will be as follows:

- \$4.00 single daily admission
- Residency within the city limits: \$65.00 single, \$115.00 family
- Residency outside of the city limits: \$80.00 single, \$140.00 family

• Family passes cap off at 5 members and then will be \$20.00 for each additional family member

Children under the age of 12 will need to be accompanied by an adult.

Brucker moved to accept the new fee schedule and Kilpatrick 2nd. A voice vote was taken of all ayes.

Scott also updated the Committee on the pool house renovation, the ball field dugout updates, the tennis and basketball court resurfacing, new gravel in the parking area by the trail and Clearview Rd., the trees have been cut back around the north end of the trail and the plans for new breaker switches at the ballfields.

Brucker moved to adjourn the meeting and Moore 2nd. A voice vote was taken of all ayes, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted by

Sandee Kessinger